
Public Disclosure Commission 
711 Capital Way South, #206 
Olympia, WA 98504 
 
To Whom It May Concern: 
 
This is a formal Public Disclosure Commission complaint, filed due to violations of Chapter 42.17A of the 
Revised Code of Washington. Mary’s Pistols, a Washington corporation operating at 4040 S. Tyler St. 
#10A, Tacoma, Washington, 98409, along with agents or employees Rhiannon Cupps, “Dan,” and 
“Mary,” are accused of violating the following statute: 
 
RCW 42.17A.205 
 
Violations and Evidence 
 
On or before September 1, 2018, Mary’s Pistols began soliciting contributions for a de facto political 
committee. These contributions were clearly and explicitly for the purpose of purchasing radio 
advertising in opposition to a Washington State ballot measure, Initiative 1639. 
 
As of September 17, 2018, a date after the legal deadline for a committee filings for committee which 
began collecting contributions on or before September 1, 2018, neither Mary’s Pistols nor any of it’s 
officers have filed C1pc paperwork establishing a political committee (the only two committee in 
opposition to Initiative 1639 are a committee sponsored by the National Rifle Association established in 
June, 2018 and a committee managed by a local gun lobbyist established in May, 2018). 
 
Under Washington law, Mary’s Pistols, and its agents, are required to establish a committee, submit 
paperwork and disclosures to the Public Disclosure Commission, and be bound be specific rules for 
political committees. By not filing paperwork, Mary’s Pistols is disregarding their obligation to the voter 
and people of Washington, an in violation of the law. 
 
I am including below images of a Facebook post, from Mary’s Pistols, which makes it clear that Mary’s 
Pistols was soliciting and was potentially accepting online donations in addition. The post pictured is also 
available at: https://www.facebook.com/maryspistols/posts/10156273488569733 
 
Thank you for your consideration in this important matter, 
 
Michael Maddux 



 
 


